
 

 
 
 

Governing Board Study Session/Regular Meeting 
of November 11, 2015 

 

The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the George 
R. Gordon Education Center on November 11, 2015. The study session/regular meeting 
began with open session at 3:00 p.m., followed by closed session at 8:30 p.m. 

 
Highlights of the meeting follow. 

 
Veterans Day Observance 
The Governing Board held a special Veterans Day observance and recognized employee 
veterans and supporters of the District’s Veterans Centers, heard presentations by elected 
officials, and approved a resolution supporting veterans. 

 
Student Services and Support Update 
College representatives gave the Governing Board an update on strategies being deployed 
to improve student success as a result of student services and support program funding. 

 
Accomplishments toward 2014-15 Strategic Directions 
The Governing Board heard updates on the implementation of Assembly Bill (AB288), 
College and Career Access Pathways Partnership and how the District is progressing 
toward the 2014-15 strategic directions. 

 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 

 
 a new Contra Costa College (CCC) agreement with New Creation Studio to  

provide services relating to the redesign of the college’s website; 
 

 a new Diablo Valley College (DVC) agreement with Oakland Unified School  
District to provide instructional services relating to library technology courses; 
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 a new District Office agreement with Van Dermyden Maddux Law Corporation  
to provide legal services; and 

 
 a new Los Medanos College (LMC) agreement with National Student Clearinghouse 

to provide tracking services for purposes of reporting enrollment status. 
 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of Glenn Davidson, retired CCC computer science 
professor, Harold Keck, CCC administrative of justice professor, and Alice Parks, retired 
CCC nursing professor. 

 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON DECEMBER 9, 2015, BEGINNING AT 6:00 P.M., 

AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 
500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 


